
Circular No 37 /P & G/2021-22 
 

SOUTH POINT SCHOOL 
 

An ISO 45001 : 2018 Certified Institution 

NOTICE : CLASSES IV & V 

Dear Parents, 

 

Since April we have not only been hosting classes online, we have also been setting assessments 

digitally in order to check what has been assimilated by your child. We had also informed you 

through our Circular No.14/P&G/2021-22 that the academic session, 2021-22 will have two 

Terms, and we will be holding Block Tests in both the terms for all the subjects.  
 

The Block Tests for the First Term will commence from September 6, 2021. These will be pen 

and paper parent proctored tests. Therefore, in conducting these tests, dear parents, we will require 

your active cooperation and at times participation. We will need you to be our eyes and ears in 

proctoring or invigilating these written and timed Tests to be attempted from home, which will 

follow more or less the usual pattern of our formal examinations. Your wards will have to attempt 

papers of 35/25 marks, as applicable for the concerned subject.  
 

These Tests will give the pupil, parent and the teacher a deep understanding of how much each 

individual pupil has been able to assimilate via the virtual classes. It will also keep the students 

attuned to the practice of writing pen and paper tests, which unfortunately we cannot conduct 

physically in these extra-ordinary circumstances.  
 

The syllabus and schedule for these parent proctored Block Tests will soon be shared with you. 

The question paper will be published through the portal created for the same on MS Teams at 6 

pm on the day scheduled and pupils must turn in their submissions within the stipulated time on 

the same day. We would expect the parents to help the pupils only in course of submission of the 

assignment and not otherwise. Rather, they are requested to make sure that the test is solely 

completed by the pupils themselves with no external help whatsoever. We would also like to 

emphasize that under no circumstances, will we accept the submission through any other channel 

other than the specified portal and within the stipulated time. No submissions will be accepted 

through the Chat option or through mail.  
 

To us it is extremely important to understand the learning outcome of each student and thus we 

request your sincere cooperation in helping us achieve the same. Under these unusual and 

unpredictable circumstances, the collaboration between parents and teachers has taken a more 

meaningful turn, and based on that strength we hope to make the above described process a 

complete success. Any outside help the child gets during this assessment process will only harm 

his or her academic progress. 
 

A detailed notice specifying the guidelines for the same will be shared closer to the commencement 

of the Tests. 
 

We wish your ward the very best for the upcoming Block Tests. 
 

Thank you for your constant support. 

 

 

Principal 
 

04.08.2021 


